Respected Members of the Hills Council,
I am a 12-year-old boy and a resident of the Hills Shire. I live in a newly established suburb of New Oakville which is part of the Hills Shire. Unfortunately, my suburb is devoid of parks, green spaces and play areas for children. Currently, it looks like a dusty concrete jungle that most people want to stay away from. 
As the population of my suburb is growing rapidly, there is an increasing number of residents, especially children who are in need of these facilities.  It is a proven fact that people of all ages can benefit from outdoor activities. The green spaces, parks and play areas motivate people to step out of their homes, be physically active and strengthen social connections. Finding from a WHO study highlight that green spaces are essential for a happy and healthy local community.
In addition to benefitting residents, green spaces are essential for the environment in that they help native birds, animals, flora and fauna to establish and then thrive. Having such a green space also fosters a sense of ownership and responsibility that further binds the community.
I humbly request the council members to prioritise allocating resources to the development of such facilities in my suburb. Please also consult community members of all ages in making such decisions.
Thank you for taking the time to consider my suggestions and feel free to contact me if you need me to provide more input.
Kind regards,
Om Trivedi



